
Warner Mountain Gun Club 

General Meeting 

December 5, 2024 

 

People present: 24 

 

Treasurer’s Report: ~$8254. General acct. ~$11,763. Norm’s Maintenance acct. 2 CD’s 

are at US Bank. Alisha checked with Pacific Crest for rates and they are a little better. 

Jeff will contact US Bank and have both CD’s moved to Pacific Crest. Motion to approve 

John/Tina. Vote unanimous. 

 

Secretary Report: Minutes from last meeting read. Motion to approve Alisha/Jeff. Vote 

unanimous. 

Membership applications were mailed out December 2. Keys are not done yet. Need to 

be picked up in Klamath Falls when done. 

 

Rifle Drawing: Tickets were given out. 1 ticket per 2 meetings attended. Those who 

were not in attendance had their tickets put in the hat also. FFL Jake’s Long Range 

Customs was in attendance to do transfer but winner, Bear Guffie, was not there. Jake’s 

will get a Gold Sponsorship that will include a banner and a 2025 membership. He got 

the Henry rifle for the Club at cost and then donated ½ the cost. Club final expense 

was $280.00. 

 

Officer elections for 2025: 

President-Jeff Marshall 

Vice-President-Dan Vanderford 

Treasurer-Alisha Hepler 

Secretary-Laura Cooper (and she will continue as Membership Chair) 

Range Manager-Chad Hepler 

Vote Unanimous. 

 

Rifle Drawing 2025: Discussion as to whether the Club will continue to do a rifle 

drawing in 2025. Some members believed that it was voted on previously to fund a rifle 

each year. Laura will go back to the 2 previous years minutes to see what was voted 

on. Some members thought it a big expense not covered in Club Bylaws. Some thought 

it was a great incentive to come to meetings. 

 

Hat #34 won by Doug DiMeglio. 

Total Membership for 2024: 190. 

Meeting adjourned. Next Meeting January 2, 2025. 6pm at the Library. 

Pending for Spring 2025: Barb Hartnell’s Bow Club usage at the Range. Day or Daily? 


